
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Note from Mrs Radley (CEO) - Change to Leadership Structure 

I am pleased to share that Miss Atkinson has now been promoted from Head of School to substantive 

Headteacher of Bourne Westfield. My role is now focussed on being the CEO of Keystone Academy Trust 

and as such I will still continue to be involved in Westfield.  
 

In discussions with the Local Governing Board and the Trustees, we have additionally recently approved 

the restructure of the senior leadership team and, as part of this, we will be shortly recruiting for a 

Deputy Headteacher KS2.  As part of the restructure, and in line with the existing strengths within the 

SLT team, we are delighted to share that Mrs McCullough will take on the Deputy Headteacher role as 

Key Stage 1 and EYFS. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Ruben Hodson  Jack Chamberlain Hector Sharples 

Year 1 Darcie Mason  Jack Harrison Clara Overland 

Year 2 Luca Munago  Rupert Bothwell Emilia Easey 

Year 3 Matthew Peachey Crew Phillips  Ava Freemantle Ella Liddle   

Year 4 Hollie Hempstead Florence Cooper Bella Watson   

Year 5 Poppy Alwin  Noah Mason  Olivia King  Sophia Gaunt 

Year 6 Daniel Croom  Imogen Southwood Jessica Daniels Riley Thorold 
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 10th January.   
 

Gold Trophy Mr Mulhern’s Class (98.94%) 

Silver Trophy  Mr Clark’s Class (99.31%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Pardoe’s Class (99.66%) 

Mrs Harris’ Class (94.40%) 
 

Safeguarding Policy for Children 

Please see our new Safeguarding Policy for Children which has been developed and shared with all staff 

and children at school. This policy is to enable the children to better understanding safeguarding in school. 
 

Lincolnshire Cultural Education Partnership (LCEP) 

Calling all budding creatives – Lincolnshire and Culture need you!  Bourne Westfield has been chosen to 

partner with the new Lincolnshire Education Partnership on the creation of their name and branding logo. 
 

The partnership is a brand new venture aimed at bringing together the very best of local and national 

cultural practitioners, organisations, venues and opportunities through education for the benefit of our 
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children and young people. As the purpose of the project is to widen cultural vision and engagement for 

children, it is only right that the branding of the new venture has meaning to its audience, and we are 

asking our children to be that voice. 
 

The brief:  

 A name for the new LCEP – Something that reflects Lincolnshire. Something punchy and easily 

remembered.  (The Nottingham LCEP is called ‘ChallenGE’.  The LCEP in Leicester is called ‘The city 

classroom’ and the LCEP for Northampton is ‘Unlock’). This might help steer your thinking.  

 A logo – this can be hand drawn or computer generated.  Think simple: the best logos are striking 

not complicated. 
 

All entries must be at the office by Friday 28th January. Please ensure that all work has the child’s name 

and class on the reverse.  The winner of the competition will see their logo used on all branding by the 

LCEP; a fabulous opportunity for an authentic outlet for our children. We look forward to seeing the work 

produced as part of the process. 
 

Year 4 Parent Assemblies – Tuesday 25th January 

A courtesy reminder that Year 4 are due to welcome you to their class showcase on Tuesday 25th 

January.  A maximum of 2 people may attend per child – please ensure that you LFD test before attending 

and wear a mask for the duration of your visit.  The assemblies will be approximately 20 minutes and are 

an opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year.  For all assemblies, we would 

ask that parents enter the school via the middle infant door only – at the front of the school. Please rest 

assured that seating will be distanced in the hall in line with COVID measures.  Assemblies will be held as 

follows: 
 

Mrs Johnson's class will hold their assembly at 9.15am on Tuesday 25th January.  The door will 

open at 9.05am.  Please do not enter the school by any other door or you will be asked to re-join 

the parents waiting at the front of school.   

 

Mr Clark's class will hold their assembly at 1.50pm on Tuesday 25th January.  The door will open 

at 1.45pm.   
 

Mr Mulhern's class will hold their assembly at 2.30pm on Tuesday 25th January.  The door will 

open at 2:25pm. 
 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you for this special event. 
 

Oracy Challenge: Ask your child if there’s something they want to learn how to cook and make it with 

them. This is a great opportunity to get talking in a relaxed environment with the focus being shifted to 

doing a physical task. Try to encourage the use of adventurous adjectives through questioning, e.g. What 

do you think this will taste like? 

Top tip: If cooking a meal together might be a bit too tricky, decorating pizzas with your own toppings 

could be an easier alternative. 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Burgin who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.   

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/


 

What is Safeguarding? 
 

 It is everyone in our school looking after your health, safety and welfare 

 It is everyone in our school showing respect to all children and adults and protecting 

their rights 

 It is learning how to recognise risks in different situations and how to stay safe 
 

 How do we safeguard our children at Bourne Westfield Primary Academy?  

• We provide a safe environment for you to learn 

• Staff at our school know how to keep you and your friends safe, at home as well as school 

• We talk to other people about any concerns to develop the best way to help  

• We treat everyone fairly with dignity and respect 

• Adults never stop us from freely talking or sharing about our worries 

• We make sure you know where to get help if you are worried or unhappy   

• We have themed assemblies and lessons where we learn about safeguarding such as e-

safety, road safety and anti-bullying 

• We have a Worry Box in our corridor where children can post a note and adults will 

arrange to meet with you 
 

Mrs Humphreys is our Safeguarding Lead and her main role is to keep our children safe. Miss 

Atkinson and Mrs Pinchin are also part of this team         
 

                                     

Mrs Humphreys                      Miss Atkinson                        Mrs Pinchin                    
Designated Safeguarding Lead              Deputy Designated Person               Deputy Designated Person 

 Assistant Headteacher/SENDCo                     Headteacher                                   Family Liaison Lead 
 

     

 


